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Caribbean Developments (Antigua) Ltd.

Notice

To:  Jolly Harbour Community
From: Gaye Hechme, General Manager

Date: March 12,2013

Re: Maintenance Work on the Jolly Harbour Channel

Permission has been granted by the Antigua Port Authority and the Development Control Authority to
carry out maintenance work on the channel at Jolly Harbour, from the Fairway buoy, positioned at
17.04.05.N, 61.54.07 W, to the first red and green channel marker within Jolly Harbour.

Please be advised that this maintenance procedure, which includes sweeping of the channel, is expected to
begin on March 25", 2013, with an estimated time of completion of 8 weeks.

A large dredge will be working in the channel, and a dredge pipe will be located on the North side of the
channel leading to the deposit site on Pearns Point.

The location of the pipe will be marked with 12inch diameter red buoys at intervals of 50ft above water
and 200ft when the pipe is on the sea bed.

At night, the dredge will be lit to international navigational standards and will be located on the north side
of the channel.

While the sweeping operation is in progress, there will be times when access to the channel may be
limited. In this case an alternative access to the south of the channel will be marked with red and green
buoys. The depth will average 8ft, and navigators are asked to proceed with extreme caution.

While work is in progress, navigators should NOT PASS OR ANCHOR to the North of the channel, and
are urged to proceed with caution in the vicinity of the works.

Please feel free to contact the Marina Office at (268) 462-6042 for current depth information.

Thanking you in advance for your kind cooperation.
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